Public Works Committee Meeting




             May 31, 2017

The stated meeting of the Public Works Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Abington was held on Wednesday, May 31, 2017 at the Township Administration Building, Abington, PA., with Commissioner Hecker presiding.

CALL TO ORDER:

7:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

Present: Commissioners HECKER, FARREN, KLINE,





MYERS, ROTHMAN





Township Manager MANFREDI





Township Solicitor CLARKE





Township Engineer POWERS





Director of Code Enforcement MATTEO





Director of Public Works MICCIOLO





Director of W.W.T.P. WRIGLEY





Community Development Director STROTHER





Also Present: Commissioners LUKER, SANCHEZ,





DiPLACIDO, ZAPPONE, GILLESPIE, SCHREIBER,





SPIEGELMAN

MINUTES: Commissioner Hecker made a MOTION, seconded by Commissioner Rothman to approve the minutes of the May 3, 2017 Public Works Committee Meeting.

MOTION was ADOPTED 5-0. 

Milling of Township Roads

Commissioner Hecker made a MOTION, seconded by Commissioner Farren to authorize $100,000.00 to be expensed from the Permanent Improvement Fund Balance (Fund 07) for milling. 

Commissioner Hecker asked for any comments from Commissioners or staff. There were none.
Commissioner Hecker asked for any public comments. 

Lora Lehmann, 1431 Bryant Lane, questioned why this item was not in the budget.
Mr. Micciolo replied Aqua and PECO added more projects for 2017 and this will increase Township milling and paving work and these funds will be used towards the milling portion.  
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MOTION was ADOPTED 5-0.

MS4 Stormwater Plan for Abington Township 

Commissioner Hecker made a MOTION, seconded by Commissioner Farren to approve the MS4 Stormwater Plan for Abington Township. 

Commissioner Hecker asked for any comments from Commissioners or staff.
Commissioner Kline clarified that after this is approved by the full Board, the plan will be sent to DEP. Is that correct?

Mr. Powers replied that is correct. The plan will be sent to DEP for review.

Commissioner Hecker asked for any public comments. 

Lora Lehmann, 1431 Bryant Lane, commented that rain barrels are part of that plan and she feels they are an “absurdity.” 
MOTION was ADOPTED 5-0.

Commissioner Hecker asked for any general comments relating to Public Works.
Lora Lehmann, 1431 Bryant Lane, commented that she feels her road is in need of regular maintenance. 
Mr. Micciolo announced that on June17th there will be an electronics collection at the Highway Yard from 9-12 p.m. and on June 24th there will be a Hazardous Waste Collection from 9-3 p.m. 

ADJOURNMENT:

7:12 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Richard J. Manfredi, Township Manager/Secretary
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